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Town of Chateaugay

December 18, 2023

The regular meeting of the Chateaugay Town Board was called to order at 6:30
P.M. on December 18, 2023 at the Chateaugay Town Hall by Supervisor
Donald Bilow.

Supervisor Donald Bilow, Councilman William Trombly, Counciiman
Scott Cowan, Councilman Jim Harrigan, Councilman Kirby Selkirk, Town Clerk
Phyllis LeMay and Highway Superintendent Roger LaBombard.

Franklin County Legislature Greg Janisewski, Assemblyman Billy Jones,
Jessica Burditt and Pat Maquire from Sid G. Spear Insurance.

A motion was made by Kirby Selkirk and seconded by Jim Harrigan to adopt the
minutes of the November 27, 2023 board meeting. All in favor, motion carried.

Pat Mcquire from Sid G. Spear was here to go over our insurance policy for
2024. The board did not make any changes and Supervisor Bilow thanked Pat
for assistance with all our insurance needs.

Bowling Alley — Supervisor Bilow reported that he will contact John Carr
and get him to get things moving in 2024.

A motion was made by Bill Trombly and seconded by Scott Cowan to approve
budget amendment #H3, all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Kirby Selkirk and seconded by Jim Harrigan to approve
budget amendment #G3, all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Kirby Selkirk and seconded by Scott Cowan to allow the
supervisor to make budget amendments to finish the year and to pay any and
all outstanding bills, all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Bilow and Highway Superintendent Roger LaBombard presented
the Franklin County Snow & Ice agreement. The agreement is as follows:

2023-2024 - $119,841.63
2024-2025 - $123,436.88
2025-2026 - $127,139.98

A motion was made by Scott Cowan and seconded by Kirby Selkirk to approve
the Franklin County Snow & Ice Agreement, all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Donald Bilow reviewed the 2024 budget.



Reports Roger LaBombard discussed the following:
1. Roger reported the flooding in the area with all the rain, they will be out
checking for damage in the morning.
2. Capped all the drains and leveled the recently demolished dilapidated sites.
Donald Bilow — Don reported that the demolition was under budget.

Jim Harrigan — Jim asked about putting in a crosswalk from the town hall across
State Route 11 to what will be the town’s new parking lot.

Bills A motion was made by Kirby Selkirk and seconded by Scott Cowan to pay the
bills. All in favor, motion carried.

Adjournment A motion was made by Jim Harrigan and seconded by Scott Cowan to adjourn

the meeting. All in favor, motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.
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